
TOWER CHIMES 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

FAMILY & FRIENDS 
Holton & Briley 
 Adcock 
Jameson Adcock 
Dolores 
 Clay-Barton 
Phillip Burkhart 
Caren Coleman 

Scott Davis 
Phillip Deblinger 
Merrybeth Etherton 
 & family 
Paul Gilliam 
Hap Hazelwood 
Stephen Houmard 

Khyla Martinez 
Kile McKee 
Ginger Stanley 
Karen Thompson 
Jack Tyler & Family 
David Young 

MILITARY 

Zach Anaya 
Brenden Anderson 
Christian Anderson 
Zach Drum 
Robert Ferguson 
Stephanie Gillie 

Eddie Gray 
Daniel Harp 
Sean Harp 
David Knowles 
John Marotti 
KaitLin Marotti 

Mathew Massam 
Diane Secord 
Shad Skinner 
Drew Stapor 

THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

Sunday, June 11 
 10:00 am Summer Sundays Single Service 
  (Sanctuary/Facebook) 
 5:30 pm The Chosen Bible Study (MH) 
 

Monday, June 12 
 8:45 am Morning Out Mom (CE) 
 6:30 pm Christian Education (GR)   

Tuesday, June 13 
 9:00 am Staff Meeting (MH) 
 12:00 pm Men’s Lunch (MH/Zoom) 
 

Wednesday, June 14 
 8:45 am Morning Out Mom (CE) 
 

Thursday, June 15 
 

Friday, June 16 
 8:45 am Morning Out Mom (CE) 
 

Saturday, June 10 
 2:00 pm Soup Kitchen Prep (Kitchen) 
 4:00 pm Soup Kitchen (737) 

MEMBERS 

Ann Adams 
Pat Berrell 
Merry Borowski 
Tom Brackett 
Orrin Champlain 
Ellie Crowder 
Julie Dantzler 
Marjorie DiLorenzo 
Zan Dismuke 
Rob Donaldy 
Dana Elmore 
Bill Everhart 
Lynne Grady 
Pam Gray 
Alan Harvey 

Jackie Pinckney 
Mary Ellen Porter 
Kim Powell 
David Ryan 
Marilyn  Schleifer 
Dick Shaw 
Joyce Shirah 
Dale Smith 
Susan Smith 
Katie Sparr 
Sarah Summers 
Kathy Taber 
Barbara Tackett 
Pam Tallent-Blackburn 

Jane Hayman 
Jim Huff 
Scott & Becky Irvin 
Jill Kosmensky 
Ray & Gladys Larson 
Beth Luxford  
Pat McCarty 
Dick McCauley 
Sue McClew 
Pat Miller 
Edna Mitchell 
Heidi Munoz-
 Gutierrez 
Jeri & Tom Oldt 
Joe Oriani 

CHOSEN BIBLE STUDY 
 

Join us as we grow closer in Christ together while exploring The Chosen series. 
 

We will meet this Sunday, June 11 and Sunday, July 23 in McLeod Hall, from 5:30 to 7:00 pm. Bring a 
covered dish to share OR bring your own meal as we enjoy fellowship together around the table. 
 

We will dig deeper into the background stories as they relate to scripture and as we await the debut of Season 4! 
 

We will also be putting together The Chosen Bible Study Cookbook soon! Join us to learn details. We look forward 
to seeing you! 

OUR MISSION TEAM HEADS TO HONDURAS 
 

From Monday, June 12 through Monday, June 19, sixteen youth and adults from our congregation 
will be sharing God’s love alongside our mission partners in the country of Honduras.  On this team is 
Becca Alexander, David Alexander, Jared Dial, Skylar Dial, Jay Gray, Lia Gray, Betts Huff, Dave 
Kalb, Theresa Kalb, Hadley Owen, Jonathan Owen, Steve Negley, Jeremy Rath, Emily Snyder, Amy 
Speer, & Sawyer Speer. 

 

The group will be conducting medical clinics at three separate villages. They will be providing roofing materials 
to re-roof the church at Zuniga. Our mission team will also be sharing smiles as they distribute stuffed animals, 
balls, dresses, and musical instruments generously donated by our congregation. 
  

Please pray for our mission team as it works alongside our Christian brothers and sisters in Honduras. 
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Bag Lunch Ministry 
 

We gave out 215 lunches 
the week of 5/29/23. 

Soup Kitchen Ministry 
  

We fed 93 people on 
Saturday, 6/3/23. 

CONTACT INFORMATION UPDATES  
 

We are always looking to keep our directory 
current and are seeking to make sure we 
have your current information on file. 
 

If you have a new phone number, home 
address, email, or additional contact info (such as a 
summer address), please contact Connie at the church 
office so we can make sure you stay informed. Thanks. 

SUMMER SUNDAYS SINGLE SERVICE 
 

We hope your summer plans will include 
joining with your family of faith for our 
Summer Sundays Single Service. Every Sunday 
of June, July, and August we will worship 
God in our sanctuary starting at 10 am. 

 

Rev. Sarah and Dr. Negley will be preaching on various 
themes and Good News For God’s Children. Music 
throughout the summer will include our Praise Band, the 
Jazzbyterians, a pick-up choir, various soloists, and 
Jeremy Rath on the organ and piano. 
 

Let’s gather together this summer to praise and worship 
our God.  

FUNTIMERS 

(OUR 55+ FELLOWSHIP GROUP) 
 

We hope you will join us on Friday, 
June 23 at 11 am - 2 pm in 

McLeod Hall.  We will share our past 
or present hobbies through pictures, 

lectures or examples. Catered Lunch will 
be served for $15 per person. 

  

We hope you will join us and bring a friend. 
Please RSVP by calling or emailing the church 

office or signing up in McLeod Hall. 

MOM CAREGIVER NOW HIRING 
 

We are excited for a great year at our 
Morning Out Mom’s ministry starting in 
August but in order for that to happen, we 
need one more staff person. 

 

Know of someone who is reliable, caring, and just a joy 
around young children? Would they be interested in a 
part-time, MOM’s caregiver position?  Have someone in 
mind and they have more questions, please contact 
Rev. Sarah to learn more.  

BOOK CLUB  

 

We invite you to join us Monday, July 17 
at 3 pm in McLeod Hall as we discuss 

The Queens of Animation by Nathalia Holt. 
 

We hope you will come together with us 
for a time of fellowship and discussion of 
this gripping story of how women’s vital 

contributions were made to Disney's Golden Age and 
their continued impact on animated filmmaking. 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Our Director of Music Ministries, 
Jeremy Rath, is going to be giving a 

concert here at First Pres on Sunday, 
September 10 at 4pm.  

 

The piano and organ concert will feature 
secular and sacred compositions by American 

composer Gwyneth Walker.   

SOUP KITCHEN HELP NEEDED FOR THE SUMMER 
 

Would you like to help love and serve those who hunger? We need head cooks & helpers for most of 
June, all of July, and most of August dates. 
 

Please sign up in McLeod Hall or call the church office. 


